
         
                

THE PRESIDENT  

       OF THE  

GENERAL ASSEMBLY  

 

 

 26 October 2020 

 

 

Excellency, 

 

Following information from the Secretariat regarding five COVID infections at a 

Mission of a Member State, the advice of the Medical Unit is to cancel in-person meetings at 

UNHQ tomorrow, Tuesday 27 October, pending contact tracing. Accordingly, after 

consulting the Main Committee Chairs, and in light of the need to safeguard public health, 

all in-person meetings of the Main Committees of the General Assembly tomorrow are 

cancelled.  

 

I am in touch with the Secretariat and will provide further updates. 

  

I recall that Information and resources about COVID-19 are available at: 

www.un.org/coronavirus. 

 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

 

 
 Volkan BOZKIR 

 

 

 

 

 

All Permanent Representatives and 

Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York 

  

http://www.un.org/coronavirus

